Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education
Region Ill = Central Luzon De ED
SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE OF BULACAN

August 4, 2017

To: Concerned Public School District Supervisors
Pandi North, Pandi South, Bustos, Bulakan, and Paombong

Sirs/Mesdames;

This is to inform your good office that Bulacan will bid for the 2018 Palarong
Pambansa. With this situation, we need to prepare the Bulacan Sports Complex for
the inspection that will be conducted by DepEd — Palaro Committee this August,
2017.

This office is requesting your help by sending your utility workers on August 8,
2017, 8:00 am to 4:00 pm to clear the ground of BSC. They should be in working
clothes. They should bring grass cutter, sacks/plastic bags and rake. The utility
workers should be accompanied by a school head to supervise the cleaning. It is
expected however that the districts/schools will provide for the transportation, meals
and gas expenses.

| hope that this request will merit your kind consideration. Thank you and
Godspeed!

Very truly yours,

ROMEO M. ALIP, Ph.D., CESO V

Schools Division Superintendent
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